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1. Opening of the meeting by UWW-Asia President Turlykhanov 

 

Daulet Turlykhanov, President, UWW-Asia welcomed Mr. President Nenad Lalovic 

Bureau Members and everyone to the 2020 Asian Council General Assembly. Mr. 

Turlykhanov expressed his gratitude for coming to meeting. He mentioned, that with 

the support of UWW executives and especially of Mr. Lalovic, the Asian Continental 

Wrestling Council has an opportunity to work productively despite all current 

challenges. Mr. Turlykhanov expressed his gratitude for the active work of all 

stakeholders of the continent and for their commitment in the field of wrestling 

development in all countries, as well as for their support of the athletes, who are 

striving for excellence. He also pointed out, that the meeting has a great opportunity 

for those who work for the sake of wrestling development –  a place to meet, to 

exchange ideas, to discuss various questions, to plan future actions, and to discuss 

key topics of mutual work and strategies.  

 

After his opening remarks Mr. Turlykhanov delivered the floor to Mr. Nenad Lalovic - 

UWW President 

 

2. Welcome address of UWW President Mr. Nenad Lalovic 

 

Mr. Nenad Lalovic, United World Wrestling President, greeted all participants of 

the online meeting. Mr. Nenad Lalovic is happy to see everyone gathered for the 

annual meeting and sincerely congratulated everyone for their activity, and for their 

commitment to past period of this during disaster’s period for every sport and also for 

the human mankind. We have experienced something we couldn’t imagine that 

exists. We are divided now, we cannot meet, and this is the only way we can speak 

and see each other.  

We have today the other Presidents of the Continental councils to assist to us during 

the meeting, and also to get experienced for the other Continental council … 

 

Unfortunately, the disease, the pandemic affected in different ways different 

countries, and the biggest impact was on the health of the population, but I also can 

see big and bad impact on the political level, because the economics of most of the 

countries are very much hurt, then that reflects on the political way, on the relations 

between countries, which is also bi problem for all of us, especially for sports, 

because sports is there to unite people, to unite nations and countries, and athletes. 

And this is very difficult mission, that we will have in the next future. 

About the desease – we definitely have to learn to live with, it will not disappear 

tomorrow with the vaccine, it will not disappear tomorrow with a drug. We have to 

change our habits, and our behavior. 



 

 

I would like to say also that we have all witnessed on your continent a terrible accident 

happened in Beirut, that killed so many people which is also a very in a country which 

is much impacted by the different communities, by political instability and economic.  

So, I would like all of you for your country from your continent to observe a minute of 

silence for the victims of this disaster (minute of silence). 

Thank you. And for the victims also of the pandemic, that killed so many people and is 

not going to stop in a day or two, it will last (minute of silence). Thank you! 

 

Asia – is a fast developing continent, Asia – is the continent with the majority of the 

planet population. This is why your activity must be adapted to those figures and 

understanding what happened in your activities is not always easy, having in mind 

that circumstances in different countries are totally different. The governmental 

approach in different countries is totally different too, and the problem is that no one 

today in whole planet has a lot of knowledge about this decease. And the authorities 

are giving instructions often in contradictions. They are not guilty for that, this is a lack 

of knowledge, and the humanity has to learn about this what we have now, how it 

happened, what provoked it, probably climate change and all this pollution and our 

behavior towards a nature, which is not responsible. And these is some of the goals 

that we, sport federations, and only wrestling, other sports to, have to have in mind in 

the future that we very active. 

During the pandemic the international federation had to cancel many competitions, 

and today we are praying to have the completions before the end of the year. We 

know how much suffered your federations financially, your athletes not training, not 

competing, lots of them doing that in a planes time way I would say to keep them all 

individually, which is absolutely understandable, but to reorganize the competitions 

on a national level will be extremely difficult, and in any case this cannot be 

synchronized. This lack of synchronization of competitions in the national level is 

impacting the competition on the international level. We cannot expect the 

unprepared athletes from one countries to compete with the athletes from other 

countries. We have organized during this pandemic closing of the competitions 

everything we could from the national federations like webinars, seminars, the 

education, even kind of games and so on, in order to keep the community united and 

in contact, which we believe is very much involving. And you have certainly noticed 

that we have cancelling competitions two month by two months. Knowing that before 

autumn the situation won’t be clear anyway for any traditions but in order to keep your 

interest and your relations with your governments in a better position and in a better 

…we will be cancelling two months by two months. And this is what we did recently in 

our Executive board meeting and will continue to act in a way that we can assist you in 

every possible way. We are very much concerned about your financial situation 



 

because at the end we are only impacted by this. 

About the upcoming competitions which are the only ones is still on the calendar, this 

is will be the Finland, U-23, World Championships and then the Junior World 

Championships in Serbia, two weeks later, and eventually the World Championships 

for seniors, there are conditions to have it. The Board has decided that to keep it in 

Serbia because eventually have already infrastructure for the Juniors World and then 

eventually if we have this possibility and if the nations are ready and you also saw that 

we announce that those competitions will be held only in the case if have at least 70 % 

of participants from the last World Championship of the same time. We don’t want to 

divide people to have let say a non-serious World Championship, U-23, and Juniors 

and so on. And these are kind of rules that we have decided on the Board in order to 

keep the level and the value of medals of the Championship, of the level that we had 

previously. 

So, these are those things that may interest you. I would like to encourage you to 

keep fighting together with your athletes against this situation, I would say, sanitary 

situation, political situation, economical situation, which are very much linked, and 

also, all of us we have big problem by not having the way at possibility to travel. This is 

also impacting all these competitions, even if can solve the majority of problems on a 

sanitary level, and …. about travels, transportation, and different rules of different 

governments, like quarantine, period of stay and so on. We have been encouraged by 

recently some information that the vaccines are ready, but all these tests test will last 

must longer then we expect, and we can see a race between different governments in 

preparing the vaccine, in who is going to be the first one, and so on. But I am not too 

much optimistic about it, that it can be solved very soon in few months. What is 

certainly a question for you and question for everyone who is involved in sport in 

sports is the future of the Olympic Games in 2021. That the IOC with the Japanese 

organizers still calling and we decided on that to call it “Tokyo 2020”. It is postponed 

for one year, but the name remains. Because all those who are revolved in the 

Olympic movements are stronger believing and hoping that we will have those games 

and I am very optimistic that they will happen. This is why and you know it we have 

organized the qualifiers exactly the same way practically on the same days and same 

places that we planned this year. Let’s all together hope and fight that we have our 

Olympic Games, that our athletes deserved, they worked for it four years, and we 

have to find all possible solutions to make them compete for the pinegal of their 

careers. And this is what we have to be focused on and I also ask all to do the same in 

your countries, and to assist your athletes as much as you can, because this is our 

main duty – is assistance to athletes. We are there for that. So, dear colleagues, dear 

friends, thank you for listening me. I was may be a little be too long, you can count on 

your continental councils, who are part of the United Would Wrestling international 

federation and I have to say quite active this times. I want you to inform us about the 



 

conditions, that in your countries, as soon as you can, with a small message, small 

letter, to Sport Department, which competitions or which sports are allowed to 

compete, or not allowed, when it will start, if there are some decisions, all those inputs 

are very much helping us for making decisions, for the benefit of our athletes, and of 

course for our sports.  

Thank you very much for your attention, I wish you a very nice meeting and have a 

nice day! 

 

3. Roll Call and agenda of the meeting 

Mr. Turlykhanov thanks President Lalovic for his speech and proceeds to the item 

no. 3 – the Roll Call and approval of the meeting’s Agenda, which was sent in 

advance.  

Total voting delegates present at the meeting: 

_____6___ UWW Bureau 

_____7___ UWW-Asia Executive committee  

____27___ national federations of Asia 

____40___ total votes 

____21___ votes majority (for voting) 

 

Approval of the agenda:  

1. Opening remarks by United World Wrestling Asia President by Daulet 

Turlykhanov 

2. Welcome speech by United World Wrestling President Nenad Lalovic 

3. Roll Call/ approval of the Agenda for General Assembly 2020 

4. Approval of the minutes from UWW Asia meeting 2019 (Xi’an, China) 

5. UWW Asia report for 2019. 

6. Financial report for 2019 and presentation of projected budget for 2020 

7. United World Wrestling Asia – events calendar 2020   

8. Information about qualification process for Olympic Games 2020 (Tokyo, 

Japan)/UWW Asia events 2021 

9. United World Wrestling Development Department programs: webinars 

(coaches; referees) 

10. “Coach Traveler” – UWW Asia pilot project presentation  

11. “Evolution of Wrestling in Asia” – UWW Asia project presentation 

12. “Best Wrestler of Asia 2019”, “Best Wrestling Coach of Asia 2019”, “Most Active 

National Federation of Asia 2019» - UWW Asia awards 2019 

13. Miscellaneous  

 

Attendants approved the agenda of the meeting unanimously. 



 

 

Item 4: Approval of the Minutes of the 2018 UWW-Asia General Assembly in 

Xi’an (China) 

 

On April 22, 2019 in the Chinese city of Xi'an, as part of the Senior Asian Wrestling 

Championships, a meeting of the General Assembly of the Asian Council for the 

Unified World Wrestling took place with participation of the UWW President Nenad 

Lalovic. The meeting was attended by delegates from twenty-seven national 

federations of Asia. I would like to express my satisfaction that more country 

representatives are participating, but once again, expressed his wishes that more 

participants could attend the annual meetings of the General Assembly of the 

Council.  

 

During last year's meeting of the General Assembly, Members of the UWW-Asia 

Executive Committee, together with the Chairpersons of the Commissions, 

presented summary reports on their activities. Mr. Lalovic presented the changes in 

the organizational structure and explained their benefits. Representatives of the 

United Wrestling World Development Department informed about the activities 

carried out in Asia in 2018 and explained the procedures for applying for programs in 

the future. UWW-Asia Council members, reported on the general activities of 

UWW-Asia and provided brief information of the upcoming programs. In addition, 

UWW-Asia employees presented statistics of Asian wrestlers' performances in 

international competition and spoke about several new projects, such as: "Asian 

Stars; UWW Asia Contest; National Federation Performance Measurement Tool.  

 

The United World Wrestling Calendar was discussed during the meeting, and the 

Asian Council expressed low interest from national federations in continental events. 

At the end of the meeting, UWW-Asia was awarded certificates of recognition.  

 

All participants received the minutes of the 2019 meeting of the General Assembly 

and have had time to read it again (Appendix No. 1). 

 

No questions or comments were made. 

Decision: minutes of 2019 UWW-Asia General Assembly approved by voting 

unanimously. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Item 5: UWW-Asia report for 2019 

 

President Turlykhanov presented report for the year 2019.  

 

The proposed agenda of the Asian Council for 2019 was approved in Xi'an during the 

2019 General Assembly. 

 

In 2019, five Continental Championships were organized in Asia for all wrestling 

styles and different age groups. It is worth noting that the World Seniors 

Championships were hosted by the Kazakhstan Wrestling Federation, five years 

after the previous World Championships organized in Asia (Uzbekistan, 2014). 

 

In addition to organizing the tournaments, UWW-Asia, in cooperation with all its 

affiliate members and colleagues from the headquarters of United World Wrestling, 

has made a significant step towards developing programs. In 2019, several events 

were organized for the benefit of the Asian national wrestling federations in the area 

of technical development and training opportunities. In Mongolia, the “Unity of Asia” 

development training camp was organized with various national federations. United 

World Wrestling implemented its annual "More than Medals" development program, 

which enabled athletes and coaches to interact and learn more from each other. 

 

During the UWW-Asia General Assembly in 2019, several important decisions were 

taken, and today we can witness their results. For example, UWW-Asia has initiated 

a monetary prize to reward the best wrestlers, coaches and the national federation in 

2019. After a thorough review of the results, UWW-Asia has determined the winners 

according to the previously approved regulations (please find in the appendix).  

 

During the United World Wrestling Bureau Meeting in 2019, the UWW-Asia Council 

was granted the right to administer the international transfers of Asian wrestlers, 

which created additional revenue resource for UWW-Asia. The generated resources 

will again be allocated to various national wrestling federations through various 

development programs initiated by the Continental Council. 

 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, UWW-Asia was unable to organize the planned 

promotional event "Stars of Asia". This tournament was to be held in Mongolia on 

July 2019 with the main goal of promoting wrestling in Asia. However, the 

tournament was cancelled and UWW-Asia is currently looking for a new host country 

in 2021. (*Appendix is attached). 

 



 

 

Report of UWW-Asia President activity for the period 2019-2020 

 

Between the 2019-2020 season President Turlykhanov participated, inspected and 

technically advised following events: 

 

- 2019 Asian Championships U23 (Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia)  

- 2019 Meeting of the Executive Committee of UWW-Asia (Xi'an, China) 

- 2019 UWW-Asia General Assembly (Xi'an, China)   

- 2020 Asian Cadets Championship (Chonburi, Thailand) - inspection visit  

- 2019 Asian Senior Championship (Xi'an, China)  

- 2019 Asian Junior Championships (Chonburi, Thailand) - technical delegate. 

- 2019 Asian Cadets Championship (Nur-Sultan, Kazakhstan) - technical delegate. 

- 2019 United World Wrestling Bureau Meeting (Nur-Sultan, Kazakhstan)  

- 2019 UWW Technical Assistance and Development Commission Meeting 

(Nur-Sultan, Kazakhstan) 

- 2019 United World Wrestling Scientific Commission Meeting (Nur-Sultan, 

Kazakhstan) 

- 2019 South-East Asia Games (Manila, Philippines) - Technical Delegate  

- 2020 Asian Junior Championships (Cholpon-Ata, Kyrgyzstan) - inspection visit 

- 2020 Asian Junior Olympic Qualifier [change of organizer] (Bishkek, Kyrgyzstan) - 

inspection visit  

- 2020 Asian Senior Championships (New Delhi, India)  

******* 

By the order and approval of President Turlykhanov, members of the Asian Council 

of the Executive Committee were dispatched to resolve organizational issues at the 

following Asian continental competitions: 

- 2019 meeting with the Organizing Committee of the South-East Asian Games in the 

run-up to the competition (Manila, Philippines) – visit by Mr. Kittiposh Sochantabutr 

- 2019 Asian Wrestling Championships U-15 (Chinese Taipei, China) – visit by Mr. 

Kenneth Lee 

- 2019 South Asian Games (Kathmandu, Nepal) – visit by Mr. Hamid Benitamim 

 

*************** 

Asian wrestler’s performance results at the World Championships 2018-2019 

 

Upon careful analysis of the results of the Asian wrestlers' performances at the World 

Championships the trend of progressive development of the quality of the athletes' 

preparation for the world championships was revealed. This is evidenced by 



 

quantitative indicators - medals won at the world championships in style and age. 

When comparing the results of 2018 and 2019, it is clear that Asia is moving forward 

with great and confident steps.  

 

For example: in 2018, Asian wrestlers won a total of 175 medals in three styles and 

in four age groups, while in 2019 they won 185 (10 medals more). In 2018, Asia 

produced 46 world champions, and in 2019 - 56 athletes. The dynamics are not only 

in quantity, but also in quality.  

 

It should be noted that Asian female wrestlers are the uncountless leaders in the 

world and in most cases win the lion's share of medals. For example, in 2019, 9 out 

of 10 female cadets won the World Championship title; 8 out of 10 female juniors and 

9 out of 10 female athletes under 23 won gold medals at these World 

Championships. 

 

Asia boasts a growing generation that represents the continent with dignity at World 

Championships and is the foundation for the future of wrestling. Asian cadets in 

Greco-Roman wrestling and Freestyle wrestling win half of the medals at the World 

Championships with similar results amongst juniors. The performance of athletes 

under 23 has improved significantly, winning a total of 17 gold medals in 2019, 

compared to 11 gold medals in 2018 (table of comparative performance analysis can 

be found in attachment). 

 

The report is stored in electronic folders with working documents that were sent to 

you a few days ago, and delegates can view the file to review the documents and 

make suggestions or ask questions. 

 

No question were asked.  

Decision on the fifth item of the agenda of the meeting: The report of UWW-Asia 

activity 2019 adopted. 

 

6. Report on financial activities for 2019 and draft budget for the year 2020  

 

President Turlykhanov informed delegates that this item will be covered by Ms. 

Perizat Seifullina, Treasurer of the UWW-Asia. 

 

Ms. Seifullina: In order to develop our Asian Council and to achieve our goals, 

income and expenses are accounted for in our business operations.  

International and National Financial Reporting Standards are used for presentation 

and formation of financial statements, accounting for activities. 



 

Explanations for the year 2019 

Income:  

The balance as of 01.01.19 for the total amount amounted to - $100.196 (of which in 

the Republic of Kazakhstan - on the account with Bank Center Credit - $52.571, and 

on the account of Swiss Bank - $47.625), this amount includes a grant of $ 40. 000$ 

for 2019, and plus 7.625$ is the amount received from the reimbursement of tickets 

from the 2018 Organizing Federations. 

Expenditures:  

1. Regarding the item on Technical Assistance to Developing Countries, the 

following was planned: $10,000.  

And actually: $3,970 was spent, according to a joint decision of UWW and 

UWW-Asia to pay off the debt on doping tests during the Asian Junior 

Championships 2016 in Manila, Philippines. 

4. Assistance to National Federations - $540 aid was provided (to enable an athlete 

from Palestine to participate in the 2019 Nur-Sultan World Cup (Rabia Khalil).  

5. On Business representation expenses: In accordance with the Statutes and 

Financial Regulations of 08.09.2016 of the United World Wrestling, the expenses of 

$6,565 (per diem, air tickets, visas) were reimbursed to the members of the 

Executive Committee of UWW-Asia for the members of the Executive Committee in 

Xi'an, China. 

At the expense of UWW-Asia were covered the costs for UWW-Asia Executive 

Committee member Mr. Kittiposh Sochantabutr to address controversial 

organizational issues of wrestling competitions in the program of the 2019 

South-East Asian Games in Philippines, the costs amounted to $ 1,800 

(accommodation, air tickets, per diem). Activity of Mr. Sochantabutr was inducted by 

the order of UWW-Asia President and in agreement with UWW Sports Department. 

The amount of $1,635 was spent during Bureau meetings 2019 in Nursultan, for 

handouts and hospitality aims. 

6. Travel expenses: A total of $11,403 has been paid to cover the costs of sending 

UWW-Asia staff to participate in wrestling competitions as per the approved calendar 

for 2019 (tickets, per diem and accommodation). 

7. To support the work of the web-site 1.171 $ was allocated, 1.151 $ was spent. 

Currently, thanks to the work of our media manager in the social media networks of 

UWW-Asia it has more than 42,000 subscribers from around the world.   

8. $2,000 planned for contingencies, $3,536 spent. The expenses were spent on the 

following services: accounting programs, translation services, organization of design 

services. 

9. Staff costs: planned $4,789 and spent by UWW-Asia staff 3,296$ 

10. For taxes the plan was $500, the expense was executed in the amount of 252$  



 

11. administrative costs amounted to $2,502: including banking services, materials to 

provide staff with office supplies for employees and other costs. 

12. Acquisition of property, plant and equipment: a smartphone for media manager 

was purchased for $823 for use with social media and for high-quality photo and 

video shooting. 

Total expenditures for the year 2019 – 37.473 USD. 

The balance at the end of 2019 and the balance at the beginning of 2020 was 

62.723$: 

 

Furthermore, in 2020 the amounts of reimbursement for the air tickets of the 

Technical Delegate from two organizers were received in the amount of 4,308 $, 

including 3,208 $ for the previous year and 1,100 $ for the current year. 

In 2020 the income at a rate of 11.250$ was received, according to the regulation on 

transfers.   

The grant for 2020 has not been received, because the amount of the previous grant 

has not been spent yet. This is due to the worldwide shutdown due to the pandemic.  

The budget for 2020 was approved during the online meeting of UWW-Asia 

Executive Committee, which was held on 01.07.2020. It was thereby decided: at the 

expense of the item "Administrative expenses", to allocate 21.000 $ for the awarding 

ceremony of the best coaches, athletes, and the best sports federation in 2019, 

according to the regulation on nominations.   

As per the item " Travel expenses: 5.597$ was allocated to cover the costs of 

sending staff from UWW-Asia to participate in wrestling competitions according to 

the approved calendar for 2020 (tickets, per diem and accommodation). 

Staff costs: planned expenses are 15,350$, currently 6,766$ for UWW-Asia staff.  

Taxes expenses amounted to $551. 

When it comes to administrative expenses it was spent $837, out of this amount for 

banking services and providing employees with office supplies. 

In total for the last half year (as of 30.06.2020) 13.771$ were spent. The balance on 

accounts makes up 64 510$ as of 30.06.2020. 

- $13,270, in a Swiss bank.  

- 47.640 $,  

- and cash $3,600. 

 

Mr. Turlykhanov took the floor. So, when it comes to the 6th item of the agenda – 

the financial report, I would like to mention the facts, that various National 

Federations of Asia has a debts to UWW in the amount of 311.000 CHF, so all these 

federations are kindly requested to pay-off these debts, because we shouldn’t leave 

any outstanding debts. I hope you will agree with me.  

 



 

Delegates voted “for” unanimously.  

Decision: UWW-Asia financial report for 2019 and drafted budget 2020 

approved. 

 

7. UWW Asia calendar for 2020  

 

Mr. Turlykhanov discussing the sports calendar of the Asian continent for 2020 

 

United Wrestling World Asia is struggling every year to find countries willing to host 

Continental Championships. This problem creates difficulties for most of the 

individuals and organizations involved, including national wrestling federations, the 

continental federation and United World Wrestling. Therefore, UWW-Asia 

encourages all national wrestling federations of Asia to plan the organization of such 

events in a timely manner in advance to ensure an effective preparation process.    

As mentioned earlier, Asian National Wrestling Federations were able to participate 

in five official Asian Championships in different age categories in 2019. It should also 

be noted that the first Asian U-23 Championships was successfully held in 

Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia, in March 2019. In addition to the Mongolian Championships, 

Thailand hosted the Asian Junior Championships, Kazakhstan - Cadet 

Championships, China - Senior Championships and Chinese Taipei -  U15 

Championships. It's clear that the number of competitions and participants in the 

Asian Championships is growing rapidly. It should also be noted that wrestling was 

included in the programs of two regional games in 2019: South-East Asian Games 

(Philippines) and South Asian Games (Nepal). Representatives of UWW-Asia were 

present at both events. 

 

The year 2020 brought many surprises to the world, and wrestling was no exception. 

Due to the outbreak of COVID-19, United World Wrestling decided to postpone all 

events until further notice. Fortunately, the Asian continent was able to host the 

Asian Senior Championships in New Delhi, India earlier this year. Despite this, the 

rest of the planned event was postponed or cancelled altogether. For example, the 

Asian qualifying tournament for the Olympics, which was scheduled to take place in 

Xi'an, China, was first moved to Bishkek, Kyrgyzstan. UWW-Asia did its best to 

preserve the event on its calendar so that wrestlers could compete for the Olympic 

licenses. This tournament was well prepared by representatives of the Kyrgyz 

Wrestling Federation, but the government's final decision (due to the epidemiological 

situation in Asia) was to cancel the tournament and made making it impossible to 

host the competition.  

The Thai Wrestling Association also refused to host the planned Asian Cadet 

Championship due to a government decree. A similar situation was observed in 



 

Kyrgyzstan with the Asian Junior Championships. United World Wrestling decided to 

call-off all U15 competitions to protect the health of young athletes, and as such 

Chinese Taipei was forced to cancel its continental championship in this age 

category in 2020.   

UWW-Asia held an extraordinary online Executive Committee meeting on July 1, 

2020 to decide on the hosting of the Asian Championships in 2020. During the 

meeting, it was decided to provide recommendations to United World Wrestling to 

cancel all international competitions in Asia by the end of the year [2020]. The main 

reasons for such decision were: priority of health and welfare of wrestlers; analysis 

and consideration of current situation related to movements; assessment of training 

conditions of athletes in Asia; required amount of time to restore physical and mental 

health of wrestlers; and unstable situation in Asian countries related to government 

restrictive and preventive measures. All UWW-Asia Executive Committee members 

unanimously supported the recommendations to cancel the planned Asian 

Championships in 2020 (juniors and cadets).  

UWW-Asia will continue to closely monitor the situation on the continent to make 

rational decisions about the competition. To date, the following competitions have 

been confirmed in 2021: Asian Senior Championships in April 2021 (Almaty, 

Kazakhstan), the Asian qualifying tournament for the Olympic Games "Tokyo 2020" 

is scheduled to be held in late March 2021 in Xi'an, China. Currently, UWW-Asia has 

a candidate for the Asian Cadet Championship 2021 in Bangkok, Thailand. In case 

your National Federation is interested in hosting one of the Continental 

Championships, it is recommended to negotiate with the relevant sports authorities 

in your country and submit the bid form to the International Federation in a due time. 

 

Mr. Turlykhanov also wishes to mark the active work of the national federations of 

the Asian continent – India, China, Kyrgyzstan, Mongolia, Thailand, Chinese Taipei, 

Kazakhstan, and to express my deepest gratitude to federations of these countries 

for their activity. 

 

No questions were asked. 

Decision on the seventh item of the agenda – Information on Sports calendar at 

the Asian calendar for the year 2020 is taken note of and approved.  

 

8. Information on Qualification process for Olympic Games 2020 (Tokyo, 

Japan) / UWW-Asia events 2021 

 

Before passing the floor to Mr. Jean Daniel Rey, Director of UWW Sports 

Department - the speaker of the item 8, Mr. Turlykhanov took the advantage of the 

opportunity on his personal behalf and on behalf of national federations of Asia to 



 

expresses his deepest appreciation to the office of United World Wrestling - 

represented by its President, Mr. Nenad Lalovic, Development Director Ms Deqa 

Niamkey, Development Manager Ms, Lei Liang, Development officer for Asia 

Ms.Farnaz Panahizade, Administrative Director Mr. Carlos Roy, Sports Director 

Mr.Jean Daniel Rey, Sports Manager Mr. Tristan Morard, Marketing Director Mr. 

Gordon Templman, Press Director Mr. Tim Foley – for their great job and for all 

efforts done for wrestling development in Asia and in the world. 

 

Mr. Jean Daniel Rey greats everyone, and thanks Mr. Turlykhanov and Continental 

council that the opportunity provided to share with federations the updates in 

information about upcoming Games “Tokyo-2020”. He just wants to say some few 

words about point number 7. He truly supports Mr. Turlykhanov about the discussion 

to push all the national federations to calendar for Asian Continental Championships 

as all know, that it’s easier for everyone if candidates and cities are known and 

competitions fixed earlier since few years UWW tried to assign events three years in 

advance. So it’s just provides to everyone enough time to prepare the competition, to 

get ready and to provide to the athletes the best services to compete. So, again, Mr. 

Jean Daniel wishes to support Mr. Turlykhanov and e-mail will be resent to 

federations - in case they want to organize continental or international championship 

– UWW encourages those federations to do so. 

Mr. Rey spoke of the next year and provided general overview of the situation and 

mentioned qualification process and about the seeds for the Olympic games. The 

dates, as all of delegates already checked from the IOC press-release, will remain 

the same, and competitions will just start earlier – wrestling competitions will be 

organized from 1st of August to the 7th of August 2021. The venue will remain the 

same and also the competition format will be the same, meaning – Women’s 

wrestling will be organized every fay. Greco-Roman Wrestling will be organized 

during the first half and Freestyle – during the second half of the Wrestling event.  

About the qualification tournaments – basically, we already organized the first phase, 

which was the senior World Championship in Nur-Sultan, Kazakhstan, where six 

athletes per weight category were qualified.  

About the continental qualifier – as you may know, only Americas had an opportunity 

to organize it before the start of the crisis, and we will see next year the other 

continental qualifiers and the world qualifier.  

Mr. Jean Daniel underlined one important topic about the participation. As everybody 

know, there is a rule which says that we count the number of federation’s participants 

in the Senior Continental Championship to know how many athletes per style the 

federation will be able to register for the qualifier. Note, that we will take the number 

of your participation at 2020 Senior Continental Championship, meaning that, if you 

participated in Freestyle in New-Delhi this year with 5 athletes, you will be able to 



 

register 5 athletes maximum for Asian qualifier in Freestyle next year. One small 

exception about that is for China, Turkmenistan, and DPRK, because as you may 

also know in New-Delhi they didn’t have the possibility and opportunity to compete, 

so they will be able to register the number of athletes that they want during the 

Qualifier in Asia next year.  

That’s exactly what I explained you, as the President mentioned earlier. We will try to 

keep the same dates that we scheduled for this year, so you will see the Asian 

qualifying tournament will be organized in China from the 26th to the 28th of March, 

and the World qualifying tournament remains in the same place in Sofia at the end of 

April. Mr. Jean Daniel also wants to inform audience about 2021 Calendar, at the 

moment we are already finding all the dates and events for 2021, so we will update 

the complete Calendar for next year when we receive all the confirmations from the 

organizers, so, you can check at the UWW website, junior and cadet Championships 

are not in a well position, if you compare with the Olympic Games. So we are 

speaking at the moment with Hungary and with Russia, to see the best position in 

Calendar, and not to avoid any conflict of dates with the Olympic Games. As soon as 

all the organizers will confirm their dates, we will send out a circular, where you can 

find a complete Calendar of 2021. Again, if you have any doubts about the 

qualification system, you can find it on UWW web-site, you have this link in this 

presentation, you will see the qualified NOCs, the qualification system, updated and 

with the new dates. 

The last point is about the seeds for the Olympic Games. So, as you also know – we 

will have four seeds during the Olympic Games. Basically, we just take the same 

criteria for the 2020 Tokyo Olympic Games. We will take the results of the 2019 

Senior World Championship, we also keep the results of the 1st ranking series 

tournament in Roma 2020, because at that time the Olympic Games still supposed to 

be organized this summer, we will keep the 2020 results of each continent and 

because we did not have possibility to organize the 2nd ranking series tournament in 

Poland last June, we will organize it next year in June, and it will also count to seed 

the athletes, qualified for the Games. I just remind you that the points are given to the 

athletes – if your NOC or federation wants to change the athlete in the weight 

category where you qualified – you will not keep the points of the previous athlete. 

Again, because China, Turkmenistan and DPRK didn’t have the possibility to 

compete at 2020 Asian Championship, it was approved by the Executive Committee 

to take the points that they will make at the 2021 Asian Championships. So, that’s all 

the events, that we will take into consideration to seed the athletes for the Olympic 

Games. For your federations basically you will only have 2 ranking series next year 

to make additional points with your qualified athletes for the Olympic Games. I hope 

my presentation was useful and if you have any question, or any comment, feel free 

to write us directly to UWW Sports Department and to Mr. Turlykhanov. 



 

 

Mr. Turlykhanov thanks UWW Sports Director for his detailed information and 

report, and asks delegates if they have questions to Mr. Jean Daniel Rey 

 

No questions were asked. 

Decision on the eighth item of the agenda – Information on Sports calendar at the 

Asian calendar for the year 2020 is taken note of and approved. 

 

9. United World Wrestling Development Department programs: webinars 

(coaches; referees) 

 

Report of Ms. Deqa Niamkey, Development Director of the United World Wrestling. 

 

Ms. Deqa Niamkey greets everyone and thanks Mr. Turlykhanov for inviting to the 

meeting of the Asian Continental council with national federation. She expressed her 

hope to meet everyone in person in the nearest future. As mentioned by Mr. Lalovic 

in his welcome address, despite of the fact that pandemic touches all spheres and 

most of the countries are in lockdown, UWW still continues to connect through the 

digital platform, and therefore the series of webinars organized. There were 

organized 40 webinars up to date, until the end of July. And these webinars were 

conducted by UWW educators and Refereeing Commission. So far in English, 

Spanish, Russian, French and last week lessons in Arabic language were 

introduced. We’ve had an average figures of 160 individuals per webinar and the 

majority of the participants were from the Americas and Europe, and it has shown 

tremendous success. This was also shared within the sports media and network 

showing that the United World Wrestling despite the challenge encountered was 

present in the international scene engaging and maintaining a constant relationship 

with the different stakeholders as I call it the wrestling family.  

At the same time, due to this lockdown time Mr. Lalovic encouraged and stressed to 

develop immediately the UWW Wrestling Academy platform, and therefore the last 

two or three month we’ve been working extensively developing this Academy that 

was launched early in July. So, the Academy for now has the basic introduction of 

courses to wrestling, technical videos, including Suples training and conditioning for 

the athletes to train at home, and there are three sources from WADA, the 

Antidoping platform the IOC, but also “Wrestle for fun”, which introduces wrestling for 

children at the grass-root level. So, I hope you have visited the UWW Academy 

online platform. Any recommendations, any input that you may have – please share 

with us, we are always here to listen and to take your point of views and 

recommendations for consideration.  

This platform also be developed in the coming month to different levels – level II, 



 

level III of coaching courses, but also Refereeing Commission is working very hard to 

develop referees pathway for the future generation of referees. We hope that it would 

complement the physical courses, like one-two-one courses, and we will ask the 

participants to take part on the online courses before attending the course physically 

and it would be a complementary education for wrestling as a whole. 

We hope you will visit UWW Academy online platform and look forward to hearing 

from you any comments or recommendations you may have. 

Ms. Niamkey thanks Mr. Turlykhanov for inviting to speak, and wishes all participants 

of the meeting health, safety and security in these hard times. 

 

Mr. Turlykhanov thanks Ms. Deqa Niamkey for her presentation and mentioned, 

that the United World Wrestling has launched the great project for all members of 

wrestling family. Most of us are now in lockdown and stay home. By launching 

serious educational webinars for all referees, coaches, athletes and doctors UWW 

provides a great support and strengthening in academic skills and abilities of the 

members of wrestling community. 

 

Mr. Fariq from Pakistan Wrestling Federation made a suggestion - being of 

participant of different referees and coaches educational courses - is that we UWW 

might think of arranging online education program in which coaches give the 

feedback with MCQ Question, such as IOC launch different programs, it’s two way 

communication, and public can also participate in this courses. 

 

Mr. Turlykhanov urges of the members of national federations of Asia to be an 

active part at these webinars as well as to involve all those who wish – to review this 

information at UWW web-site. Everyone has unpresented opportunity to improve 

their skills, especially when it comes to those, who prepare our athletes.  

 

No other questions were asked. 

Decision on the ninth item of the agenda – United World Wrestling Development 

Department Programs: webinars (coaches; referees) is taken note of and 

approved. 

 

10. “Coach Traveler” – UWW Asia pilot project  

 

Mr. Turlykhanov represents report on the project “Coach-Traveller”. Up to now the 

Continental Council of Asian has been dealing with mostly administrative and 

management issues, which are an integral part of our joint work. I would like to 

remind you that one of the main goals of our organization is to popularize and 

develop wrestling on the continent, and in this regard, on my initiative, the staff of the 



 

office of UWW-Asia has developed a program of holistic wrestling development " 

Coach-Traveler". Moreover, I would like to recall that at a meeting of UWW Bureau in 

2019, it was decided to delegate the administration of international transfers in Asia 

to the continental council, which gave us an additional opportunity to fill the budget.   

 

The idea of the Coach-Traveler project is based solely on organizational goals and 

objectives, namely the promotion and development of wrestling in Asia. To date, the 

Asian Wrestling Council includes 40 national federations, which differ from each 

other by many criteria, including the level of their performances on the continental 

and world arenas. This difference is primarily due to inequality in several aspects:  

 

1. Material and technical base of the national wrestling federations 

2. Technical knowledge and skills in wrestling 

3. State support for sports activity 

4. Level of popularity of wrestling at the national level 

5. National traditions in wrestling 

 

In order to meet the needs of federations at different levels to develop sports 

wrestling, the Continental Wrestling Council of Asia was tasked with creating an 

innovative project for the holistic development of sports of wrestling. In order to meet 

the needs of Asian federations, there is a need for careful consideration of the needs, 

which in most cases are not voiced by their management due to cultural traditions.  

In order to solve this problem, the idea of developing and implementing the Program 

the “Coach-Traveler” emerged, which will be able to adequately meet the challenges 

of the current situation in the field of sports development. To date, Asian wrestlers 

can boast results on the world stage, but the number of such countries has been 

minimized to 10: Iran, Kazakhstan, Uzbekistan, China, Japan, Kyrgyzstan, Mongolia, 

India, Korea, DPR Korea. The remaining 30 countries can be roughly divided into 2 

groups: developing and undeveloped. Of course, each country, or in some cases 

even an entire region, has its own characteristics that need to be taken into account 

when drawing up a development plan: economic performance, demographics, 

attitudes towards sports, organizational capacity and more. For a more qualitative, 

dotted approach, while increasing the efficiency of the existing wrestling federations, 

it is necessary to develop an individual approach, which includes a reliable analysis 

of the current situation in the development of wrestling in each country, as well as the 

building up of an individual action plan and, accordingly, the implementation of this 

plan with the subsequent evaluation of efficiency. All this can be made possible by 

using material and human resources of the Asian Wrestling Council. The so-called 

"Coach-Traveler" will go on a mission that will last no longer than 30 days at the 

request of the national/regional federation. UWW-Asia guarantees the qualification of 



 

a coach (Appendix 1) who will help to build up a facility for coaches and wrestlers 

from developing/non-developed countries during their stay. In addition, in order to 

promote wrestling in Asia and around the world, press coverage of all travel will be 

made by the media team or in cooperation with the international TV channels.  

 

A Coach-Traveler, upon request of the federation, may be accompanied by an 

experienced expert in organizational capacity to increase the effectiveness of the 

federation. UWW-Asia employee with the help of a set of certain tools during his or 

her stay in the country will be able to study the situation in detail and offer various 

options for solve existing problems: reorganization, improvement of statutory 

documents, development of marketing strategy, search for sponsors, etc. If 

necessary, the national federations will be able to submit an additional application for 

the Wrestle+ program, which will enable the federations to cooperate with the 

consultant on a permanent basis for up to 6 months in a remote mode.  

 

The Coach-Traveler project is designed for countries that are in a developmental 

stage. Each of the 5 zones has elite countries that are developing and 

underdeveloped in terms of performance at international competitions. In this regard, 

it is necessary to create a system of solidarity between countries by sharing 

experiences. To this end, the Coach-Traveler project has been developed, with main 

idea to transfer the experience of elite countries to developing and underdeveloped 

countries. 

 

Coach-Traveler Project’s Goals and Objectives 

 

- to improve the technical capacity of the developing wrestling federations of 

Asia 

- to increase the organizational efficiency of the developing wrestling 

federations of Asia 

- to promote sports of wrestling on the Asian continent  

- to strengthen friendly relations between Asian countries. 

 

This project is quite interesting for the federations. More detailed information can be 

found in working materials attached. Now I ask you to express your opinion on the 

Coach-Traveler project or ask questions. 

 

Question was raised from one of the delegates, whether the project’s cost will be 

covered by sponsors or by national federation concerned. 

 



 

Mr. Turlykhanov replies, that UWW-Asia is developing an instruction and share 

participation will be provided. UWW-Asia will be part of it, as well as the national 

federation of the country, where Coach-Traveler will be sent for mission. 

 

Question: when the application will be available? It will be ready now, or later this 

year? 

 

Mr. Turlykhanov: once this project is approved, and UWW-Asia will immediately 

start application development procedure. He also expressed his hope, that this 

project will be interesting and helpful not only for Asia, but also for the whole world.  

 

No other questions or comments were made. Project placed for voting. 

Decision: “Coach-Traveler” pilot project approved unanimously. 

 

 

11. “Evolution of Wrestling in Asia” book – UWW-Asia project presentation 

 

I must say that wrestling is a national sport in almost all Asian countries. In the 

middle of the last century, a continental-level wrestling governing body, the Asian 

Associated Wrestling Committee, was established, which has its own history and so 

far we are able to restore it, I propose to discuss and vote for the project of publishing 

the book "The Evolution of Wrestling in Asia".  

Today, we tried to collect all the information that the new office of the former Asian 

Associated Wrestling Committee has received from its predecessors (in particular 

Dr. Kim, who was able to successfully save everything), we will be able to analyze, 

organize, systematize and issue all the data on the management of wrestling on the 

continent in a single block for the general public. In addition to the documented facts, 

we have access to the protocols of all international competitions, which will also be 

analyzed and described. But the main source of information is, of course, people 

who can reconstruct the history. I would very much like to work together to complete 

this project by the end of 2020, namely to publish a quality book that will capture all 

the historical moments and milestones of the evolution of wrestling in Asia. At this 

stage, the project is overseen by the UWW-Asia office. I would like to express my 

gratitude to Dr. Kim, who kindly agreed to help in this matter. In view of the above, I 

would kindly ask to request from you to take the initiative and provide the UWW-Asia 

office with any information that may be useful in writing this book. 

 

So far, as long as we are able to create a quality book with joint efforts. This book will 

be about the history of wrestling styles development in our continent. UWW-Asia 



 

need to have support from national federations of Asia, as information in hands is not 

sufficient. UWW- Asia looks for cooperation in this project. 

 

Mr. Turlykhanov gave a floor for to Dr. Kim Chang Kew for expressing his opinion 

on the project presented.  

Dr. Kim expressed his appreciation and gratitude for the high estimation of his 

contribution to the book and made a wish for this book be published very soon for 

public use. 

 

No questions or comments were made. Project placed for voting. 

Decision: “Evolution of Wrestling in Asia” project approved unanimously. 

 

12. Nominations "Best Wrestler of Asia, Best Coach of Asia, Most Active 

Federation of Asia 2019" 

 

With regards to this issue, this project has been already discussed and approved the 

situation during the General Assembly of the Asian Council in Xi'an last April.  

It was planned that Asian wrestlers of Olympic styles with UWW license will take part 

in the competition and will be evaluated on the basis of the best performance results 

in the international seniors’ championships during the period from January 1 to 

December 10, 2019. 

Head Coaches in Olympic wrestling styles from Asian countries took part in the 

coaches contest based on the performance of the national teams at the Asian and 

world seniors championships. 

Affiliated members federations contested for the title of the best federation of Asia. 

 

The list of athletes prepared by UWW-Asia on the basis of submissions from 

federations and competition protocols. Submissions were accepted until December 

10, 2019. 

The winners of the competition were determined by a commission consisting of 

members of the Executive Committee of UWW-Asia. 

UWW-Asia planned to hold the awarding ceremony during the Asian Junior 

Wrestling Championships 2020. However, due to the known cancellation of the 

Championship and, consequently, cancellation of General Assembly meeting, the 

ceremony was decided to be held in early August.  

 



 

The awarding ceremony for athletes, coaches and leaders of the federation took 

place yesterday, August 12, online through social media platforms, where a live 

broadcast from the office of-UWW Asia and with each nominee was arranged. The 

ceremony was watched by a large audience thanks to the hard work of UWW Asia's 

media manager.  

 

As it was already mentioned, Asian wrestlers in Olympic styles who have UWW 

license took part in the contest. The best wrestlers were selected according to the 

best results of their performances at international senior competitions during the 

period from January 1 to December 10, 2019. 

The best wrestling coaches from Asian countries were selected based on the 

performance results of national teams at the Asian and World senior Championships. 

The national federations nominated their athletes to participate in the contest. 

 

Based on performance results following individuals were recognized as winners of 

the contest: 

 

1. The Best Freestyle Wrestler of Asia 2019 - Nurkozha Kaipanov (Kazakhstan) – 

70 kg. 

2. The Best Greco-Roman Wrestler of Asia 2019 - Shinobu Ota (Japan) -63 kg. 

3. The Best Female Wrestler of Asia 2019 - Nining Rong (China) – 57 kg. 

4. The Best Freestyle Wrestling Coach of Asia 2019 - Mohammadi Gholamreza 

(Iran). 

5. The Best Greco-Roman Wrestling Coach of Asia 2019 - Mohammed Bana (Iran). 

6. The Best Women Wrestling Coach of Asia 2019 – Hideo Sasayama (Japan). 

7. The most active national wrestling federation of Asia 2019 – Wrestling 

Federation of Kazakhstan - for high-level organization of the World Senior 

Championships 2019 and the Asian Cadet Championships 2019 in Nur-Sultan, a 

number of international tournaments on styles and ages, as well as “More than 

Medals” international camp. 

 

All these winners awarded with UWW-Asia certificates and prize money in the 

amount of 3.000 USD from UWW-Asia account (total: 21.000 USD). 

 

Mr. Ruziyev suggested to consider achievements of Mr. Ravshan Ruzykulov, 

Greco-Roman wrestling coach from Uzbekistan, who did a lot for Greco-Roman 

wrestling in his country and put his nomination forward for the next contest. 

 



 

Mr. Turlykhanov informed, that ceremony for the year 2019 has been already 

staged in 2020, and it will be organized on yearly basis, and he assured that Mr. 

Ruziyev’s suggestion is taken into note and will be counted during the next contest 

for the awards of UWW-Asia. 

 

No other questions were asked. 

Decision on the twelve’s item of the agenda – information on the results of the 

UWW-Asia awards for 2019 approved. 

 

 

13. Miscellaneous   

 

Mr. Turlykhanov suggested to discuss any issues not mentioned in the agenda, 

moreover, using the opportunity of UWW Presidents, and UWW Development and 

Sport Directors presence at the meeting. 

 

Mr. Ruziyev asks the floor, expressing his gratitude to UWW-Asia President for the 

organization of the meeting of General Assembly. He expressed his satisfaction with 

the presence of 40 countries representatives (52 participants) present online, he 

mentioned, this is the first edition of such conferences in the world and in Asia. Asian 

Council and Mr. Turlykhanov did a lot for Asia. He is thankful to Asian Council, to Mr. 

Turlykhanov it’s President, and to Mr. Nenad Lalovic – UWW President. Mr. Ruziyev 

mentioned that pandemic locked everybody down, no trainings are possible this 

time, competitions cancelled or postponed. He wishes lots of successes and safety 

to everyone, wellbeing to their families, wrestlers, coaches. Mr. Ruziyev hopes that 

World Junior and Senior Championships will be held by the end of the year, and he 

hopes that by the beginning of the year 2021 all federations will start active work.  

 

Mr. Voloha on behalf of Wrestling Federation of Kazakhstan took the floor and 

expressed his gratitude to UWW-Asia and its President Mr. Turlykhanov for his 

contribution to the wrestling development in the continent and happy that 

Kazakhstan Wrestling Federation became the best in the nomination of the most 

active national wrestling federation of the year 2019. Kazakhstan federation did it 

best for the stage of the World championship of the last year, he thanks everyone for 

the voices given in favor to them, and promised to strive ahead and follow UWW 

policy, and lets to have fight only on the sports podium, as was said by the first 

International Wrestling Federation’ President. 

 

Mr. Turlykhanov thanks Mr. Ruziyev and Mr. Voloha.  



 

He wishes to note a question concerning the participation of some of national 

wrestling federations in Asia, which do not participate in the United Wrestling World 

Congresses, meetings of the UWW-Asia General Assembly, do not send their 

wrestlers to participate in the continental competitions, and in the world 

championships, do not show interest in carrying out activities aimed at developing 

wrestling in their countries. 

He believes, if the federations will show such passivity in their work, we need to think 

about the necessity of their stay in the ranks of UWW-Asia in particular, and in the 

family of the United World Wrestling as a whole. 

 

And second point in this issue of agenda, Mr. Turlykhanov once again calls upon 

attention of all members of the national federations responsible for the development 

of wrestling in their countries - coaches, referees, athletes - to take an active part in 

watching the webinars UWW and involve everyone to read this information on the 

UWW website. Now you all have an unprecedented opportunity to strengthen your 

skills, especially for coaches, who concentrate the main work on training our 

athletes. 

 

In addition, Mr. Turlykhanov wants to draw attention of delegates to a question heard 

today from the UWW Development Department - that the United World Wrestling has 

launched an innovative online academy to help wrestlers, coaches, referees and 

administrators with training, certification and career development programs. Please 

take an active part in all development programs that are designed for all of you. This 

will also greatly help us to develop wresting on the continent and in the world. 

 

And Mr. Turlykhanov also added, that this year the Congress of UWW will be held, 

and elections to the Bureau is one of the agenda item at the Congress. Mr. 

Turlykhanov said, that from year to year the number of Asian representatives at the 

Bureau is declining, in this regard he appeals to everyone to support candidacies 

from the Asian continent – one of them is the current UWW Vice-President Mr. 

Akhroljan Ruziyev from Uzbekistan, he has large experience. Long time he serves in 

a Bureau of the United World Wrestling as a member and Vice-President, he has 

done a lot for wrestling development in Asia. And second candidate from Iran 

Wrestling Federation – Mr. Hamid Surian, many tomes Asian champions, Olympic 

champion, and Mr. Turlykhanov asks national federations of Asia to be active in 

supporting these two candidates from the continent at the upcoming UWW 

Congress.  

 

Mr. Turlykhanov gives the floor to Mr. Nenad Lalovic UWW President, to give his 

comments for the conclusion of the meeting. 



 

 

Mr. Lalovic expressed his satisfaction with the successful organization of the 

meeting. He thinks that this kind of things is very evaluable for federations’ activities 

to acquire more information about what’s going on in the wrestling world. It is also a 

good example for other Continental councils to work on these ways, so meetings can 

be regular even with sanitary situation makes it difficult to gather. Mr. President 

wishes all participants success with wrestling sport in their countries, meaning, that 

they will have to fight financial problems, sanitary conditions, and at the same time to 

follow governmental instructions of behavior during the pandemic in their respective 

countries. This is quite challenging, and this is why Mr. President insisted in March 

already to start with the, practically, permanent contacts with the wrestling 

community, with all these academies, webinars, education, anti-doping education, 

and so on. This is important. Even in such a difficult condition we have to continue 

our activities, in one way or another. And this is the why that often this activity that we 

have insisted on during the pandemic, and often forgotten during the competitions. 

So, at least we used this time that looks like a lost one for something else, which is 

also very important in the organization, in the administration of your federations. Mr. 

President thanks everyone for participation and hopes that federations will continue 

under the guidance of their board, the Continental councils, which affiliated very well 

to United World Wrestling, and take part at UWW activities, this is a good 

collaboration and very important for benefit of federations and for benefit of the 

athletes. He thanks everyone for their time and their involvement in wrestling. 

 

Mr. Turlykhanov also have added, that upon Mr. Lalovic’s recommendation four 

Continental Presidents from UWW-Europe, UWW-Americas, UWW-Africa, 

UWW-Oceania were invited to take part at the UWW-Asia online General Assembly 

meeting. And also invited guests from Tri-Titans International Company and from 

ICM UNESCO are here to attend. 

 

Mr. Turlykhanov thanks the UWW President, he also thanks all federations 

representatives who came to join the meeting. He assured, that UWW-Asia staff is 

available to serve federations. UWW-Asia ready to cooperate and find solutions in 

different issues to resolve the goals set by UWW. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

No more questions and proposals were raised, the meeting of the General Assembly 

of UWW-Asia adjourned at 16.00. 
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